
 
 

City of Lanett 
Meeting Minutes 

Monday, July 1, 2024, 6:00 PM  Lanett Council Chambers 

Regular Session - 
The City Council of the City of Lanett, Alabama, met in a regular meeting on 
Monday, July 1 2024, in the Council Chambers of the Lanett Municipal Complex 
at 6:00 P.M.  
 
Council members present were Tony Malone, Tamalita Autry, Angelia Thomas, 
Tifton Dobbs and Ronnie Tucker. Mayor Jamie Heard presided over the meeting. 
Rev. Rodney Jones said the invocation and the pledge of allegiance was led by 
Mayor Heard. 

 
Mayor Heard asked for a motion to approve the agenda. Councilmember Autry 
made a motion to approve the amended agenda. Councilmember Thomas seconded 
the motion. Motion unanimously carried. 

 
Councilmember Dobbs made the motion to approve the minutes of the June 17, 
2024, Council Meeting. Councilmember Tucker seconded the motion. Motion 
unanimously carried. 

 
Approval of Invoices was motioned by Councilmember Tucker and seconded by 
Councilmember Thomas. Motion unanimously carried.  
 
Councilmember Thomas presented a certificate of good citizenship to Ralph and 
Barbara Cullwell for keeping a beautiful yard in District 4. Mr. Cullwell thanked the 
mayor and council.  
 
Councilmember Autry read a Good Citizenship certificate recognizing Edward 
Patten for assisting the Restoration Committee in picking up paper in the streets of 
Lanett. He was not in attendance.  
 
Reports of Standing Committees: 
 
Councilmember Malone had no committee report.  
 
Council Member Autry had no committee report. She thanked the Finance 
department for sending letters out about trash pickup. She also stated that she and 
councilmember Thomas had an opportunity to attend a press conference for a grant 
given to the Senior Center for their new library as well as visit the youth Summer 
Camp. 
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Council Member Tucker had no committee report.  
 
Council member Thomas had no committee report.  
 
Council Member Dobbs had no committee report. He reminded everyone to be safe 
during the 4th of July Holiday. 
 
Mayor Heard wished everyone a safe 4th of July and stated that City Hall would be 
closed for July 4th and 5th in observance of the Holiday. He also thanked the 
Restoration Committee, asking the ones in attendance to stand. He asked Patsy 
Lewis to introduce a new member Vanessa Lanier, whose husband’s grandfather 
was one of the founders of Lanett (Lafayette Lanier).  
 
Mayor Heard asked for a roll call vote to go into Executive Session. The following 
results were: Malone = yes, Autry = yes, Thomas = yes, Dobbs = yes, Tucker = yes 
and Heard = yes. Attorney Gray stated that the reason for the session was to 
discuss the potential sale of property and possible litigation.  
 
Mayor Heard asked for a roll call vote to come out of Executive Session. The 
following results were: Malone = yes, Autry = yes, Thomas = yes, Dobbs = yes, 
Tucker = yes and Heard = yes. 
 
Councilmember Malone made a motion to adjourn the meeting and seconded by 
Councilmember Tucker. 
 
Mayor Heard stated that there being no further business to come before this 
council, motion duly made, the meeting adjourned. 
 

Attest:  
_____________________             ______________________________ 
Jamie L. Heard, Mayor             Deborah Gilbert, City Clerk/Treasurer 
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